UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

April 13, 2021 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday April 13, 2021 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Adam Cohick called the meeting to order at 6:58 pm.

Present:
Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, Kingsley Blasco and Valerie Mowery
Visitors:  
Heather Mitten, Chris & Elizabeth Smoker, Verne Wadel, Danny Forrester, Matt Bixler, Steve Smoker, Lauren Lebo & Michael Wadel.

Approval of Minutes: 
 Kingsley motioned to approve the minutes from the March 9, 2021 meeting; Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:
 Kingsley motioned to approve the March 9, 2021 Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors:
 Samuel and Elizabeth Smoker was here to discuss their options for either a holding tank or use of the septic system already in use for allowing for the Echo Housing Unit. After much discussion and seeing Vince Elbels emails about the situation the Board thought it would be fine to tie into the septic already in use.  Valerie is going to email the SEO and tell hime he can issue the permit. 
Correspondence: 
Adam looked over the correspondence and mentioned to what was important. 
Gym:
Matt Bixler was here to sign an agreement between the Township and the Hurricanes Softball League.  Matt would also like to put a shed out back for equipment storage.  Kingsley is going to check with the neighbors of the facility to make sure it is okay with them just incase it is on their property line.  Lauren is going to call Nate Gutshall to see if he can use the mats that are stored inside of the gym.
Old Business: 
Mike Wadel was present to talk about the revisions of the Stotzfus Sub-division.  The Stotzfus would like to move the line of the original subdivision, Adam made a motion and Kingsley seconded; all where in favor to allow them to change the plan.
Kinglsey signed the Settlement agreement for the Sunoco Pipleline, Valerie is going to put it in the mail on Thursday April 15, 2021.
New Business:   
Hopewell Supervisors Verne Wadel and Danny Forrester were present to see if our Township would like to join with them and advertise bids for a paving project on Harmon Road.  Our Board also stated that we were looking to pave Lay Road and that they could advertise the projects together to see if they could get a better quote for both projects.
The Board also signed the revision for the Non- Building Waver for Robert Derrick. Vince Elbel already signed the waiver and Valerie is going to send it back to DEP on Thursday April 15, 2021.

The Board agreed to go ahead and bind the quote for the 2021-2022 insurance proposal for the Township building and Workman’s comp policy.

The Board also agreed to accept the contract of Mary Colbel to advise Valerie with QuickBooks.

Solicitor’s Report:  
Allied Attorneys did not have anything to report and were not present.
Road Master:  
Kingsley gave the report and stated that he would like to get a “Patch It” kit to repair the existing pot holes on Gameland Road. 
Permit Report: There were 4 new Land Use applications, and 5 new Land Use Permits.  Commonwealth Code issued 2 new building permits and there were 3 new addresses issued.
Bob Shively:  Reported on the continuing Corona Virus pandemic.
Approval of Bills:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment:  Kingsley motioned; Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Personnel: Nothing new to report.
Adjournment: Kingsley motioned to adjourn the meeting at7:50 pm, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
